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Comments: The draft plan has little direction for administering the Absaroka-Beartooth and Lee Metcalf

Wildernesses. The current wilderness management plans allows large groups of up to 25 head of stock (horses

and mules) and 15 people in most areas. Research shows that impacts increase significantly when group-sizes

exceed eight head of stock and 12 people. The Forest Service should reduce group size limits, so people can

enjoy the wilderness with less noise from other guests and tourists.  Seeing a wilderness should not make one

feel as though they are surrounded by people. Further, the forest plan should put an end to ecologically

destructive fish stocking in naturally fishless wilderness lakes, which significantly alters the areas' natural

conditions - not to mention attracts predators which can lead them away from their natural prey.

 

No trail construction or reconstruction in the currently trailless areas of the Absaroka Beartooth and Lee Metcalf

Wildernesses. This provides remote areas for wildlife as well as premier areas for solitude.  There are times

when people actually do want to get away from it all and that includes roads and trails.


